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Hanover Seaside Club 
Special Called Regular Members Meeting Minutes
August 1, 2020 
10:00 AM
1. Call to Order- President Jan Sheppard welcomed and thanked all members for attending our  special called meeting.  The purpose of this meeting is to approve the selection of the General Contractor and necessary financing and lending institution. She thanked Elise Beall for thinking of having a drive-in meeting and Ernie Alexander for doing the research and making it possible.  

2. Steve Lee presented a letter  to be read to the membership during the meeting.

3. Armistead Boyd began the meeting by reviewing the steps that have taken regarding the history of the process.  Last year at this time, the membership voted to build a duplex on the property.  The 605 Committee was tasked with choosing a builder and a lending institution for the financing.  After much research and discussion, the committee narrowed the field to 3 builders and 5 lenders. All of the builders were good choices, but the final pick was Lewis Builders.  All of the lenders came in with competitive rates & terms,  the committee chose First National Bank as their final choice. He then introduced Chris Spellman and Robert Huckabee of Seaside Property Management to speak on rental history for Wrightsville Beach.  Then Frank Lewis, the chosen builder, to introduce himself to the members.

4. Jan Sheppard read the motions listed on the members ballots:

The Board of Directors moves that the Hanover Seaside Club enters into a contract with Lewis Builders  to construct a duplex on 605 South Lumina cost not to exceed $1.1 million.    
The Board of Directors moves that the Hanover Seaside Club enters into a contract with First National Bank for a loan not to exceed $1.1 million.

       Jan then read the letter from Steve Lee and opened the floor for questions. The following members asked questions, Ed Vosnock, Lee Lambert, Elco Tinga and Gavin Tavis McFadyen.
          All members present were asked to fill out their ballots and when complete, hold them up outside their car window to be collected.  
          The teller committee comprised of Cher Pridgen, Henrietta Godwin and Suzanne Harrell, collected, counted and certify the votes.  Peggy Russell took over for Mrs. Pridgen when Eelco Tinga questioned the validity of a Board member counting ballots. Since there was a question, the Teller Committee counted ballots a total of 3 times with the same results at the conclusion of each count. After checking Robert’s Rules of Order, it was determined that a Board member may work on the teller committee to count ballots as long as that person is not running for office. 
           While the votes were being counted, Bo Wessell addressed the members regarding preparations for the hurricane.  Dan Dawson will be heading the hurricane preparation committee and asked for volunteers to come to the club at 9:00 am Sunday morning and again at 2:00 that afternoon if necessary.
            After all votes were counted and certified, Jan announced that both motions were passed by a vote of 47 for and 17 against.
            Meeting was adjourned.

    5. Adjourn – Meeting adjourned

     Respectfully submitted,
  Clark Whitman
     Clark Whitman
     Secretary/Treasurer
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